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Section Name:  Negligence Law Section  

Mission Statement: The Negligence Law Section of the State Bar of Michigan provides 
education, information and analysis about issues of concern through meetings, seminars, this 
site, public service programs, and publication of a newsletter. Membership in the Section is 
open to all members of the State Bar of Michigan. Statements made on behalf of the Section 
do not necessarily reflect the views of the State Bar of Michigan.  

The Negligence Law Section has as its purpose the study of the procedures, rules and 
statutes which embody the law of negligence to promote scholarship among its members 
and to unwaveringly promote the fair, equitable and speedy administration of negligence 
litigation in the Michigan trial and appellate courts.  

Role and Responsibilities  

The Negligence Law Section is the largest single section of the bar composed of over 
4,300 litigators. The section is governed by a council composed of 14 representatives 
(this includes the officers and ex-officio) of the plaintiff and defense bar who are 
elected in equal numbers to serve three-year terms. The representatives and officers 
of the council are dedicated to serving its members by improving the quality of legal 
services through:  

o Publication of the NLS Monthly Bulletin of case summaries of all reported 
state and federal court matters pertaining to the practice of its membership;  

o Providing continuing legal education in the form of written commentary, 
articles, and formal seminars;  

o Representation of its membership before public bodies with respect to 
legislation and proposed court rule changes; and,  

o The endowment of scholarships to worthy law students at each of the 
accredited law schools in the State of Michigan.  

  



 
Officers and Membership: 
Chair: Thomas M. Peters 

Vandeveer Garzia 
1450 W Long Lake Rd Ste 100
Troy, MI  48098-6330 

Phone: (248) 312-2800 
Fax: (248) 267-1242 
e-mail: tpeters@vgpclaw.com 

Vice-Chair:  Jules B. Olsman Berkley 

Secretary:  Jose' T. Brown Flint 

Treasurer:  David E. Christensen Southfield 

Term Expires 2008: Gerald V. Padilla  
Thomas W. Waun 

Southfield 
Grand Blanc 

Term Expires 2009: Jody L. Aaron 
Michael R. Janes 
David S. Mittleman 
Paul E. Pedersen 

Detroit 
Mount Clemens 
Lansing 
Commerce Township 

Term Expires 2010:  Ronald F. DeNardis 
Stephen B. Galbraith 
Paul J. Manion 
Douglas B. Shapiro 

Mount Clemens 
Detroit 
Detroit 
Ypsilanti 

Immediate Past Chair: Barry J. Goodman Southfield 

Commissioner Liaison: Brian D. Einhorn 
 

  

Management Consultant: Madelyne Lawry* Grand Ledge  

Lobbyist: Todd N. Tennis* Lansing 
*Not a member of the State Bar of Michigan  

mailto:tpeters@vgpclaw.com


It has been a busy year for the Negligence Section of the Michigan State Bar in light of 
continuing efforts to address concerns over the Affidavit of Merit still required in medical 
malpractice cases, growing concerns of the difficulty in dealing with "Kreiner" and the 
current statutes which define "serious impairment of a body function" and these complicated 
issues as both plaintiff's lawyers and defense lawyers try to explain this to juries and to 
judges. 
 
Similarly, the Negligence Section has scheduled one of its monthly council meetings in the 
Traverse City area in July where we hope to have a good turnout of those members of the 
Section who practice in the northern part of Michigan.  We are trying to reconnect with our 
brothers and sisters who practice in the negligence area to let them know what we have been 
doing on their behalf regarding the previously-mentioned Affidavit of Merit and "Kreiner" 
issues. 
 
We had our annual Past Chairperson Dinner for the Negligence Section with a very good 
turnout of judges from circuit courts down in this area together with members of the Court 
of Appeals and a representative from the Michigan Supreme Court.  
 
At our Past Chairperson Dinner, we honored Judge Robert Colombo with theEarl Kline 
Award for his excellence in the negligence field.   
 
 We are actively involved in watching proposed legislation and use a lobbyist that we have 
retained to assist us in efforts to try to encourage open discussion of and hopefully changes 
in legislation with respect to the difficult issues regarding Affidavits of Merit and the 
"Kreiner" definitions.  
 
We expect to have an interesting agenda of items at the annual meeting in September at the 
Hyatt Regency in Dearborn and would hope that as many members of the Section as 
possible will have an opportunity to stop in to our meeting scheduled on Friday, September 
19, 2008  at 2:00 p.m. at the Hyatt Regency in Dearborn.   
 
 
Respectfully, 
 
  
/s/ 
 
  
Thomas M. Peters 
 
TMP/knc/hka 
 
 
 


